
ST. LEONARD’S CHURCH GLAPTHORN 
 

Minutes of Parochial Church Council Meeting held at The Dairy, 
Thursday 12th January 2017  

 
Present:  
Stephen Webster Ian Davidson 
Charles Wide Sid Charlton 
Brigitte Hilton Ursula Wide 
Patricia Newton Philip Hilton 

 
 

1. Stephen led opening prayers. 
The meeting was chaired by Sid. 
 

 

2. 
 

Apologies: 
Jema Ball, Sonya Moss, Tracey Kerr, Lynn Buckley. 
 

 

3. Minutes of the PCC meeting dated 9 November 2016 were signed as 
approved by Chairman, Sid Charlton. 
 

 

4. Matters Arising: 
• Charities the PCC wish to support.  Various charities with a 

Christian ethos were discussed.  At the next meeting on 8 March, 
PCC members will suggest one local and one international 
Christian charity.  Subsequently a list will be prepared for 
submission to everyone in the village, asking for indications of 
support, before final decisions are made.   

• Stewardship.  PCC members have completed a questionnaire, 
received from the diocese, about giving.  The Treasurer, Ian, will 
be providing a breakdown of giving to St. Leonard’s, later in the 
next financial year.   The churchwardens undertook to send a letter 
of thanks to all who give to the church in this way, after the AVM. 

• Donations to other parishes.  Cotterstock church has received a 
donation from us of £500, as a “one off” payment following the 
theft of their roof lead.  In future, parishes in apparent financial 
difficulty will be encouraged to strongly examine the reasons why 
they cannot pay the whole amount of their Parish Share.  If there is 
a significant shortfall, parishes will have to, in future, submit a 
formal letter of application for donated funds to the Deanery for 
their consideration.  The Deanery will mediate between parishes. 
 

 
All PCC 
members 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CW/BH 

5. Vicar’s Report and Services: 
• All PCC members have received a copy of the report from the 

Services Review Group (attached).  After discussion, Stephen said 
that he will prepare a draft of a new services document.  
Discussion took place on the content and type of various services. 
It was again pointed out that children of all ages are welcome at 
any service.   There was a suggestion of sound and vision 

 
 

SW 
 
 
 
 



provision, meaning a projector and retractable screen, in 
accordance with the holistic aims in the Action Plan.  A new 
service plan will be put in place after Easter. 

• Churchyard dry stone wall.  A section of this wall collapsed before 
Christmas, due to lilac tree roots and spoil from dug graves not 
being removed by gravediggers .  Bernard Reading has been 
rebuilding the wall.  All expressed thanks to Bernard, and Ursula 
suggested a gift be purchased for him.  All agreed.  She will action. 

• Protection of floodlight switches.  These are vulnerable to damage 
from the grass mower.  Charles suggested they are either covered 
with some sort of box, or the grass is removed from around them, 
with concrete to cover the surrounding soil.  The churchwardens 
will research the different options. 
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6. Treasurer’s Report:   
• Ian reported that he has prepared the 2016 Accounts in draft form 

and he will be sending them to Alan Tresarden, the Parish Clerk, 
for scrutiny. 
 

 
 

7. Risk Assessment Report: 
• Tracey has queried the safety of certain gravestones.  Ursula will 

contact the company (Michael Maynard) who has inspected the 
gravestones in the past, so they can be checked. 

• Stephen reported that Tracey Cunningham is now the Child 
Protection Officer for the whole benefice. 
 

 
UW 

8. Deanery Synod Report: 
There has been no meeting since the last PCC meeting.  The next Deanery 
Synod will be held on 26th February. 
 

 

9. Social Committee Report: 
• The Hermitage Ensemble, from Russia, are performing a concert in 

church on Sunday 12th March at 7.30pm.  There are five singers.  
Accommodation for them is required for that night and offered by 
Ursula and Brigitte.  The profits from the concert will be divided 
between the Ensemble and St. Leonard’s.   The singers need to be 
taken to Coventry early the following morning.  Ursula has 
organised a taxi to take them. 

• A Coffee Morning is proposed for later in the spring, offered by 
Sonya. 
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10. Any Other Business: 
• Ian reported that the church tower needs attention, due to damage 

caused by faulty rainwater downpipes.  It is very difficult to gain 
access to the tower roof.  Ian suggests a trapdoor to the roof be 
installed as a first measure.  A faculty would be required for the 
necessary work.  Ian will obtain quotes. 

• Ian requested that the PCC grant permission for meetings of the 
Glapthorn Neighbourhood Plan committee to take place in the 
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church, rather than the Village Hall.  All agreed.  Ian will inform 
the Plan committee. 

• The Secretary has received paperwork from the Glapthorn 
Neighbourhood Plan committee regarding the Church Land Trust.  
She handed over this paperwork to the Trustees and informed the 
meeting that she has told the Plan chairman that this is not a PCC 
matter. 

• Stephen informed the meeting that the head teacher of Glapthorn 
School will be leaving.  A new head teacher is being sought.. 

• Brigitte informed the meeting that the church has received a 
donation of £100 from an ex resident of the village.  A letter of 
thanks has been sent. 

• Stephen asked if any member was interested in attending the 
Bishop’s “Road Show” on 29 April (one of several).  The 
Secretary has already emailed details of this to members. 
 

ID 
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Date of next meeting: Wednesday 8th March 2017, 7pm. 
At Leverton. 


